LUHO Presentation

7-26-13

1.  For the Technical Standards Committee Hearing I discussed:

a.  The City’s responsibility for Public Safety and compliance with the National Flood Insurance Program

b.  Mr. Padilla’s responsibility to his neighbors and the community.

2.  I discussed the reasons for not approving Mr. Burak’s drainage report hydraulic analysis.

3.  I has always been obvious to me that you cannot import fill and construct a wall in an arroyo and floodplain without increasing the damage potential to upstream, downstream or adjacent property owners.

The Technical Standards Committee agreed with the City’s position and I would refer you to the Technical Standards Committee Decision. 

 The Technical Standards Committee is comprised of five professional engineers of high ethical standards who have experience in hydrology and are currently involved in the development process.
4.  At this point I was discussing the POTENTIAL for damage to upstream, downstream or adjacent property owners. 

5.  We have now graduated from POTENTIAL damage to ACTUAL damage.  Hydrology visited the site on July 19th at 6 PM after the area received approximately 1 inch of rain.
These photos show the damage down to the property to the east due to Mr. Padilla’s illicit construction activity.  It is a clear violation of paragraph Paragraph 14-5-2-12 (A)(1) and I quote “ Constgruction, grading or paving on any lot within the jursidcition of the city shall not increase the damage potential to upstream, downstream or adjacent properties of public facilities.  Damges shall be defined as those casued by flooding form the 100-yr design storm and all smaller storms and from erosion and sedimentation resulting form the 10-year design storm and all smaller storms.
6.  Now this was a smaller storm, approximately 1”  as reported on the CoCORhas website.  The design storm is 2.6 to 2.9 inches.  There would be considerably more damage from these storms than what is shown in the pictures.

7.  Development and cost to the lot owner to the east.

When Hydrology was discussing the design of this site with Mr. Hightower.  No fill was to be placed in the arroyo and floodplain and a scour wall was to be built.  A similar design was to be used on the site(s) to the east.

What are the property owners to the east going to do now?

1.  They are going to pay significantly more in engineering fees to analyze the effects fo Mr. padilla’s illliit activity.

2.  They are going to have to accommodate a deeper arroyo, since flood waters will back up against this wall.

3.  What is this cost?  $5000, $10,000.

8.  This wall sets a bad precendent for all who live in North Albuquerque Acres.  Numerous residents will drive by, see this wall, and maybe they wil think,  “hey, I should build a wall across my arroyo and deflect the water to my neighbor.  That person did.”

The person across the street from Mr. Padilla may get tired of the flood waters running through his property and decide to build a wall deflecting the water towards Mr. padill’as property.

20 other property owners may do the same.

When will it end?  It should end NOW.

In Conclusion:
The Technical Standards Committee held fair and equitable hearings and voted unanimously to affirm the decision of the City Engineer.  There is no evident error in the facts of its decision.
The City requests the Land use Hearing Officer and City Council uphold the decision of the Technical Standards Committee.

